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Ed,

This is new ground for me, but a couple of thoughts come to mind with

respect to your personal involvement in NDLTD.  It might be prudent to

approach this in a fashion similar to a consulting agreement or a

conflict of interest situation. My rationale is that you may need to

devote considerable attention to this project, and it does overlap with

your normal field of interest at VT.  (From your description, I don't

think there are any financial interests that need to be addressed.)  In

these circumstances, it would be helpful if you had on record a

description of your intended participation in this activity, the level

of effort that would be involved, and the approval of your Department

Head to engage in this activity. 

For example, one area that might present problems would be the apparent

or actual use of university resources in support of NDLTD activities.

It may be hard to separate what you are doing in the digital library

field in your capacity as professor at VT from similar activities

involving NDLTD.  

If you had on file a disclosure statement as suggested above, if any

questions about your involvement were to come up in the future you would

be protected.  A verbal agreement with Dennis is probably a little too

informal to protect you or the university.

Tim P. 

=====>  

-----Original Message-----

From: Fox, Edward 

Sent: Thursday, May 15, 2003 5:01 PM

To: Heidbreder, Kay

Cc: ClaytonAllen, Virginia; Fox, Edward; 'Gail McMillan'; Blair, James;

Pickering, Timothy; 'Dennis Kafura'

Subject: Please advise re procedure for NDLTD incorporation

Importance: High

Hi!

I am writing to request guidance on proper procedure regarding NDLTD,

the Networked Digital Library of Theses and Dissertations, which will

become a Virginia non-stock corporation with status 501 c 3, due to its

education mission.

Based on discussion with Dennis Kafura on Monday May 12, I understand

that my involvement with NDLTD is OK with regard to my activities as a

Professor of Computer Science.  I just spoke with Ginger Clayton and she

felt I was proceeding properly with regard to asking the right people on

campus for guidance.

Following on the earlier meeting with you - along with Jim Blair, Tim

Pickering, and Mike Martin - Gail McMillan and I have met with Michael

Drzal of LeClair Ryan.  Articles of incorporation are being drawn up,

bylaws are being revised, and we are hoping to have the first meeting of

the Board of Directors next Tue in Berlin, Germany.  The earlier wording

about a secretariat is being removed, and there will be a Board that

will assign main responsibility to an Executive Committee. There will be

officers elected from among the Board members, possibly on Tuesday.  It

is likely that there will be a decision to have 3 year terms for Gail as

Secretary and me as Executive Director. There will be no mention of

Virginia Tech in the documents.

In that regard I would serve and use my home address as point of

contact.

Please advise if there are any documents or approvals that I would need

to prepare in regard to this volunteer service.

Thank you for your time and assistance.

Sincerely, Ed Fox

Edward A. Fox

Director: CITIDEL, DLRL, Internet TIC@VT, NDLTD

Professor, Dept. of Computer Science, 660 McBryde Hall, M/C 0106

Virginia Tech, Blacksburg, VA 24061 USA

Ph: +1-540-231-5113, FAX +1-540-231-6075

Mobile: +1-540-230-6266; fox@vt.edu; http://fox.cs.vt.edu

